MINUTES
SPIRITUAL LIFE & WORSHIP COMMITTEE
Jan. 15, 2025
Present:   Fr. Ed, Marge Cramer, Diane Vollmer, Marilyn Steger, Evie Mather, Debby Wondra, Aaron Hartwig, Eileen Lifke
Excused:    
Nov. minutes approved by Marilyn and seconded by Debby.
Old Business: 
Remembrance Service on Nov. 18th went well.  Fr. Miniatt wants to make some changes so we need to meet with him well before Sept./Oct.
Thanksgiving masses.  Horicon Wed. evening.  Thurs. morning in LeRoy.  Nice crowd at each service.
St Andrew Feast Day-around 50-60 in attendance from the various parishes in the cluster.
Advent—booklets were well received.  Michael from Sacred Heart will continue to order the booklets for the cluster so we get the discounts.  St. Andrew’s and St. Mary’s could use an additional 25 booklets in the future.
Feast of the Immaculate Conception—crowd in the morning at St. Mary’s but weak crowd in the evening.

Christmas—spectacular.  Great decorations.  4:00 p.m. masses were filled.  8:00 and 9:00 p.m. had space for more.  Christmas morning mass attendance was like a regular Sun. morning mass.
New Years Eve Service—around 50 people in attendance.

New Business: 
Youth Adult Ministry Group will meet again this Fri. evening at 6:30 p.m. at St. Andrew’s with a Holy Hour and then return to the hall for refreshments.  Aaron mentioned that it was better to personally invite as he got more responses instead of just a bulletin announcement.
Candlemas Day will take place the weekend of Feb. 1 & 2.  Evie will connect with our celebrant as to what he wants to do for that weekend.
St. Blasé Day is on a Monday.  There will be throat blessing at the 5:30 p.m. mass at Sacred Heart.

Ash Wednesday, Mar. 5—Fr. Miniatt will have a meeting with our committee regarding Lent and Easter.  Aaron suggested more evening stations.  Evie will have Tamela order more palms for St. Theresa and St. Mary.  Fr. Ed suggested taking some palms to Prairie Ridge.  Evie will take care of that.

Pastor’s Report 
Parish Council Report:    
Other Business:
Aaron spoke to Fr. Miniatt and he is considering a training day/day of reflection for lectors, lay ministers, servers, etc.  

Next Committee Meeting:  Wed., Feb. 12, 2025—6:00 p.m.  St. Andrew’s Hall—combined SL&W groups from throughout the parish cluster.
Goals: 

Encourage Prayer & Worship members to attend workshops offered by Archdiocese, LARCSWORC and others that will help us to understand liturgy and effectively plan for the seasons.
1. Environment – continue to work on this to make worship space welcoming and enhance worship experience.
2. Music – continue to develop this ministry
3. Youth – look for ways to include youth in liturgy
4. Commissioning of Ministers
5. Be on top of what’s happening in our world and be aware of the service aspect of reaching out to others, whether in prayer opportunities in church, collections of food, clothing, money, etc.
6. Outreach
